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C-16/2020 Regular Council

Monday, October 5, 2020

5:30 PM

Town of Pelham Municipal Office - Council Chambers
20 Pelham Town Square, Fonthill

During this unprecedented global pandemic, Novel Coronavirus COVID-19, the Town
of Pelham Council will continue to convene meetings in compliance with Provincial
directives. Attendance by most Members of Council will be electronic. Public access
to meetings will be provided via Livestream

www.youtube.com/townofpelham/live and subsequent publication to the Town's
website at www.pelham.ca.
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ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION

BRANCH 613, TALBOT TRAIL, FONTHILL
141 Regional Road #20 East, P.O. Box 42
Fonthill, Ontario LOS 1EQ
905-892-6293 br613RCL@cogeco.net

September 30, 2020

Town of Pelham Council
Pelham Town Square
Fonthill, Ontario LOS 1EO

Attn: Holly Willford, Deputy Clerk
Dear Council;

I am writing to you on behalf of the Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 613 of Fonthill, to request a letter of
support for our organization. We are in the process of applying for funding under the New Horizons for
Seniors Program and a requirement of the funding is to include a letter of support from our community
officials.

Our project is to renovate our washrooms in the building utilized by our members, guests and the banquet
hall. Our aging facility is in desperate need of repair and accessibility upgrades. As you know we are a non-
profit organization and our only funding is derived through the efforts of our volunteers, many of whom are
seniors themselves. Without this grant opportunity these repairs are not possible.

It is the Legion’s mission to serve veterans, which includes serving military, RCMP members and their families,
to promote remembrance and to serve our communities and our country. Our Branch takes pride in its
endeavor to provide healthy, wholesome meals, conduct business meetings, information sessions, educational
programs, entertainment and recreational activities for various groups in the community, with a focus on our
veterans and seniors. We provide a facility for the betterment of the Pelham community and surrounding
areas with a place where veterans, seniors, youth and the general public can come for assistance, education,
health and welfare and comradeship on a regular basis. Accordingly we need to maintain a safe, healthy
environment that encourages participation in the many events that are offered to enhance the wellbeing of
our community and to give seniors a sense of belonging in the community. This is especially important, now in
the midst of a pandemic.

Your consideration of our request is appreciated. The letter is needed by October 16, 2020. Should you have
any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

LA Legion$®H
Sharon Smith, Volunteer, eg
RCL, Br. 613, Fonthill Lest we Forget

Page 2 of 2



	Agenda
	8.4.1 TOP Support Letter Request RCL 613.pdf

